Minister of Interior, Mahmoud Tawfik

Ministry of Interior
Fifth Settelment, New Cairo, Egypt
E-mail: E.HumanRightsSector@moi.gov.eg 
Copy to:

Ambassade van de Arabische Republiek Egypte
His Excellency Mr. Ambassador Amgad Maher Abdel Ghaffar

Badhuisweg 92 

2587CL Den Haag

E-mail: info@ambeg.nl

(Plaats, datum)

Your Excellency,
I wish to express my concern about Aser Mohamed who was detained by NSA officers on 12 January 2016 and subjected to enforced disappearance for 34 days. He was fourteen years old at the time. Mohamed was allegedly tortured and ill-treated to confess. He was subsequenly brought before the Supreme State Security Prosecution in New Cairo for questioning without the presence of his lawyer. The prosecutor did not open an investigation into the allegations of torture and enforced disappearance, but ordered Mohamed’s pre-trial detention in contravention of Egyptian law that prohibits pre-trial detention for children under the age of fifteen. He is currently being held in the Giza Central Security Forces camp.
I urge you to release Aser Mohamed immediately as his detention is unlawful. 

Pending his release, I urge you to ensure that he is protected from torture and other ill-treatment and allowed full access to his lawyer, medical treatment and family. 
Finally, I call on you to ensure an impartial, effective investigation into his enforced disappearance and allegations of torture and other ill-treatment and prosecute those responsible in a fair trial without recourse to the death penalty.

Thank you for your attention and time. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,

(Naam, adres)
